
 

 

 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
 
 

This communication serves as the official Notice of Intent to Award a contract for the Request for 
Proposals (RFP) No. HEP-2022-12 for the Development and Coordination of two (2) Health 
Emergency Preparedness Exercises (Mass Casualty Mitigation and Cyber Security Defense) issued 
on December 21, 2022, and due on January 20, 2023. 
 
Background  52 vendors accessed and downloaded some or all of the RFP documents. 

3 vendors submitted proposals. 
 
 
Summary The County intends to award a contract to the following: 

Constant Associate, Inc. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with San Mateo County. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Shruti Dhapodkar, M.D. 
Health Emergency Preparedness Manager 


